CORPORATE SERVICES LEAD MEMBER BRIEFING

9TH FEBRUARY, 2004.

PRESENT:
Councillors Hinds and Murphy



M. Brooks, K. Clare, A. Eastwood, J. Spink and

A. Westwood

· Record of the meeting held on 2nd February, 2004 – noted

· Insurance – Alan Eastwood reported that a meeting had been arranged with Manchester to discuss insurance and that consideration was being given to setting up a group with other local authorities

· LAPP Contracts for the supply of fuel oils:

· APPROVE the award of contracts to Chevron Texaco Ltd. And Carlton Fuels Ltd. At estimated values of £3,553,788.66 and £13,643,879.30 respectively for the period 1st March 2004 to 28th February, 2006 (and £5,330,683.99 and £20,473,971.15 respectively for the period 1st March 2004 to 28th February 2007) – these costs do not take account of GMP’s probable early withdrawal from the ULSD contact

· APPROVE the Director of Corporate Services negotiating an optional 12 month extension to the contract to 28th February 2007, subject to unanimous agreement of all LAPP authorities and the satisfactory performance of the contractors

· That John Spink investigate why GMFS and GMP are unable to commit to a seven day settlement of invoices

· Registrars Office – Alan Eastwood reported that it was proposed to undertake refurbishment works at the Registrars Office in order to create an additional wedding room and waiting room together with a new disabled access – APPROVAL to an exception to Standing Orders to allow for only one quotation ( the money is required to be spent this financial year and other contractors are unable to do the works in this time scale)

· Law and Admin Monthly Update –

· Committee Services – concerns at the increasing demand for paper copies to be posted to Members – re-launch SOLAR after the June elections

· Elections – households canvassed, Salford Constituency continues tp produce lower returns for a variety of reasons Alan Eastwood to do a note for each political group informing them that committee rooms 3 and 4 will be being used by elections for the three weeks prior to the elections

· Registrars – arrangements to be made for a visit when the refurbishment works are complete

· Members Services – drop in the number of activities undertaken by the Mayor and an increase in those undertaken by the Deputy Mayor – new Mayoral car to be leased

· Support Services – worked exceptionally hard over the Christmas period – Ansalink still not removed by NPHL – number of calls via the switch board reducing as a result of the contact centre

· Copy Print Services – increased charges

· Legal Services – Land Charges % of searches within 10 days achieved 98.96% - John Spink to let Alan Eastwood have details of those capital receipts still to be completed this financial year.

· Information and advice on the decision making process – noted and to be e-mailed to all members of SMG 

· Debt re-scheduling – details of the re-scheduling of the Council’s debt for 2004/05 resulting in revenue savings of over £1m

· Use of additional capital receipts for service improvements – proposals to utilise £500k on schemes now identified and to £500k on disabled access – John Spink to speak with Malcolm Sykes on disabled access to phase 3

· Proposals for capital expenditure – following schemes approved

· A575 Walkden Road re-surfacing £270k

· Disabled facilities at pelican crossings £52k

· Railtrack incursion works at Broughton Road, Albion Way and Vicarage Grove £21k

· Beesley Green Community Centre – refurbishment £59,780

· Disabled amenities at The Friars Primary School £28,505

· Internal remodelling at Beech Street Primary School £92,701

· Traffic signal replacement at Blackfriars Road / Silk Street £181k

· Chat Moss – request from Councillor Jones for the Council to consider purchasing land on Chat Moss – GONW convened a meeting for 24th February

